
 

City of Derby WPCA 
Public Hearing 

Adoption of WPCA 2012 – 2013 Budget and Sewer Fees 

May 17, 2012 

 

Richard Bartholomew      John Saccu 

Leo DiSorbo – Chairman      James Gildea 

Carolyn Duhaime  

 

Meeting Called to Order 6:11pm 

 

Roll Call 

 

Present: Leo DiSorbo, John Saccu, Richard Bartholomew, Carolyn 

Duhaime. Absent: James Gildea.  Also present:  Lindsay King, plant 

superintendent; Brian Capozzi , and Mr. Webster from Weston & Sampson. 

 

Public Portion 

 

Mr. Onofrio of 304 Elizabeth St. asked how the WPCA calculates the user 

fees. Mr. Webster explained that there is a flat fee and a fee based on 

consumption. Mr. Onofrio explained that his house is a three family but he 

is using it as a two family. Mr. DiSorbo explained that the assessor’s card 

would have to be changed to a two family. 

 

Mr. King explained that there will be three big projects in the works. 

 

Adopt budget and sewer fees for 2012 - 2013  

 

Motion to adopt the new rates effective July 1, 2012 – June 30, 2013 by Mr. 

Saccu and second by Ms. Duhaime. All in favor. 

 

Mortion to adjourn by Mr. Bartholomew, second by Ms Duhaime. 6:27pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Marcia McGuire     


